Selectmen's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine

November 26, 2018

A true record is recorded:

Present were:

Marc Bernier Deborah Marquis

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative:

The Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:

- ➤ A/P and P/R Warrant # 26
- Responses to action plan to be e-mailed to Zachary at MMA on November 27th
- > General Journal number 36 regarding abatements and corrections from Journal 355
- ➤ Notification of receipt of Claim Number 219P0353-0001 by MMA for damage to the Town Office due to a tree falling on the roof
- > Final air emission license from Paul E Labbe of Ray Labbe & Sons, Inc.
- MSAD 75 notifications of meetings and agendas for November 29th

Other Business:

- ➤ Gary Snyder reported nails popping out of the ramp at the recycling center. The decking was nailed instead of being screwed down, which makes shoveling very difficult. He also said the railings were built onto the outside of the deck which makes it difficult for bins to be moved in close and makes the supports more vulnerable to damage.
- > He said the Municipal Lot plower has been shoveling some of the snow in the Recycling Center and he does the rest.
- Marc made a motion to pay the Recycling Attendant holiday pay for New Year's Day when it falls on their usual work day. Debotah Agreed!
- ➤ The Selectmen talked briefly about new Warrant articles needed in March for permission from the Town to raise \$25,000 needed for Town's share of broadband expansion in Bowdoin and to appropriate money from Building Maintenance to put a new roof on the town office.

Adjournment: At 7:25 PM Deb made a motion to adjourn, Marc seconded and the meeting adjourned.